[image: image1.jpg]é‘ﬁ,

i /A, '%
X
i 7 /]

e o o




[image: image2.png]






              Tollcross Community Council   
Draft Minutes Wednesday 27 October 2022 7.00 pm
AT TOLLCROSS COMMUNITY CENTRE AND BY ZOOM
1.       Welcome and Apologies – 

Present:   Richard Allen (Chair), Paul Beswick (Treasurer), Iain Black, Roger Colkett, Andy Devenport, Gillian Martin (by Zoom), Tim Puntis, Liz Summerfield. 

CEC Councillors: Cllr Finlay McFarlane, Cllr Joanna Mowat.
Apologies: Fiona Allen, Donald Craig.
The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
There were no declarations of interests.

2. Police Matters  
The SE Edinburgh Community Policing: Quarterly Newsletter for Oct 22 has been received, circulated and put on the website.

RA stated that we still need to liaise so that we have police representation at our meetings despite our area overlapping parts of several police areas.
LS explained that there are 2 community police officers for our area.

AD pointed out the announcement that the Scottish police complement was threatened with a cut of 4500 officers.

3.       Minutes of the meeting held on 30 March 2022
Corrections:
AD – in matters arising – ‘from the records’ should be replaced by ‘from the Community Council’.

IB – funding for the West Port Garden was being sought from the community council and not CEC.
That the minutes were a true record was proposed by Iain Black and seconded by Tim Puntis and agreed as a true record by the meeting.

Matters Arising: None
4.  Tollcross CC Matters

RA – We are still looking for a secretary. Donald is currently too busy to take this on.
Website/Twitter:

PB – We took Andrew Brough on as a consultant and he has provided training days and material and continues to help. The website is now being managed and updated and please provide content to put on it. There is much old material on the website including minutes from 2013. This could form a useful archive but CEC data protection rules cover this. We are registered with the Data Protection Commissioner. 
JM –CEC accrues so much sensitive data that it needs careful management.

AD – We need to keep records.

TP -- An archive would be useful but some records should be destroyed.

RA – We need to look into this further (PB will circulate the rules).

LS – She will take on Twitter when time allows.

Engagement:
LS – informed us that Gorgy/Dalry CC have an active petition about providing a public convenience and felt perhaps we should do the same as these have been closed on our area leaving none.
LS, IB and PB all pointed out the problems of accessibility that arise for older residents and families with small children that the dearth of toilets create.
Cllr JM suggested that other solutions such as the pay-toilets could be explored and that it was likely that CEC would come up with a plan.

RA – will draw up a petition about the reinstatement of the Tollcross clock which is an important local landmark.
Cllr FM – will pursue the clock story and get answers about costs, work timetables and as AD suggested, the possibility of a temporary reinstatement as the final rearrangement of the junction may be years away.

5. CEC councilors Comments and Questions
Elected councillors for central ward:

Cllr Margaret Graham, Cllr Finlay McFarlane, Cllr Claire Miller, Cllr Joanna Mowat.

Cllr JM said the STL planning guidance is out for consultation (PB -- we have submitted views). There was a discussion on STL:
Cllr JM – few applications are coming in.
PB – we are objecting to all STLs with shared entrances and stairs in our area. Many are refused. Will the refusals stick and will there be enforcement?

AD – noise and nuisance can still occur even where there is no common entrance.

Cllr JM – feels that the refusals will stick with the Reporter (if committee decision) and where delegated, then they should stick with a local review. She felt enforcement was not yet an issue as CEC is only just setting up the system. Also, STL licenses would be easier to revoke than HMO licenses as you would not be making tenants homeless.

Cllr FM told us about some of the important topics coming to committee soon. For instance, the policies on green spaces and filming in public places and these would have important implications for the future.

Cllr FM gave us information on the closure of the back entrance to Princes St. Gardens (PSG) and the curtailment of the number of large events in West PSG (from 5 to 3). Historic Scotland (HS) have been slow in managing the alleged rock falls from Castle Rock. HS have many sites closed for ‘safety reasons’ at the moment. Moving heavy plant through the kirkyard needs to be minimized. He also informed us that the Ross Bandstand is not getting enough acts and more are needed.

PB – the length of events must be a consideration on overuse.

AD – explored the role of damage to the rock caused by fireworks.

AD – asked about how the new city Plan was going.

Cllr JM explained that the Council Committee would sign it off in November and it would then go to the Scottish Govt. Reporter for approval, with the hope that little change would be required as that would require more consultation. Timescale for this is not known. 

6.     Planning Report
Report provided via email by PB on 20 October 2022
We have objected to STLs in our area if they have shared entrances and on shared stairs.

These are;

1. 221 Webster’s Land 
2. 27 Castle Terrace

3. 1F1, 14 Upper Grove Place

4. Flat 2, 6 Castle Terrace

5. Flat 1, 35 Gilmore Place

6. Flat 11, 1B Grassmarket

7. Flat 4, 14 High Riggs

1 and 5 have been refused and the others are pending.

There are many applications for STLs in the areas around us; Merchiston, Dalry, Old Town, West End, Marchmont and Southside. The Council seems to be regularly refusing applications on stairs. 

The Council is drawing up new guidelines for STL applications but they are not yet in force. They make clear that applications on stairs are unlikely to be supported. All the current refusals are based on current rules and these refusals could well be appealed on the old rules.

Other Applications

1. 32 Gilmore Place. The whole house to be used for STLs.

2. A hotel Café and Office building at 20 Haymarket Yards.

3. Akvar is applying to have crazy golf on 1st floor and continue with food and drink. This may not need permission as it already has approval for Class 11, Leisure.

Decisions

1. To turn Tynecastle School into a large Student Residence. This has been refused but I expect an appeal to the Scottish Government. 

2. Application for a dessert parlour at 129-131 Lothian Road. We objected to this on the grounds of being in an area of overprovision but it has now been approved.

3. The application for a take-away with 3 flats above on the site of the old toilets in West Tollcross has been refused. We had objected to this.
                                         --------------------------------------

PB – explained about the ongoing saga of how we make representations about planning applications; by letter via email or on line on the CEC portal; neither currently being satisfactory.

RA – We should be visible as it is about our status.

Cllr JM will broach this problem with the Committee.
RC – will enquire via the EACC if other CCs have similar problems.

AD – asked about the application for the fountain (started by Chris Wigglesworth); there were designs from the 2 PGs for the original site.
RA – The planning application is in and pending on the site which is in Merchiston CC area. 

7. Licensing Report (RC)
There were 2 alcohol license applications; one for Conference Square and one for the Gym in Quarter Mile on Lauriston Place (24 hrs.). RC would try to extract further information from Licensing.

RA wondered if licenses had been procured for the ice-cream parlours that have appeared on Lothian Road.
Cllr JM thought the odd table and chair were ignored even with class 1 use.

9.   AOCB
AD reminded the meeting about the Canal event on 5 November 2022 with the boats setting off at 6 pm.

                                   Date of next meeting 30 November 2022
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